Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

April 16, 2019 Orange Town Hall, 617 Orange Center Road, Orange, CT 06477
Attendance - Ron Davis, Marlene Silverstein – Orange, Stu Strelzer, Tom Flynn – Fairfield,  Janet Montalbano– Milford, Cindy Gerber – Woodbridge
Call to Order  6:50 PM  Ron thanked Marlene for helping to host and providing the food.
Public Participation  Tom asked if streaming television was a concern of the council, should Altice lose customers to it.  Ron replied that the cable companies are trying to keep up and change in order to survive.  By law, the grant money is tied to Altice subscribers.  Also, many towns fund or partially fund their town specific channels.  Stu added that Fairfield is waiting to get their charter changed, so they can possibly charge for some programming in the future. 
Prior Minutes  Cindy motioned, seconded by Stu, to approve the March minutes, with two spelling corrections.  All present members in favor. 
New Business  None

Old Business  None

Towns  Cindy read a letter from Pua regarding status in Woodbridge and technical questions Pua had for the Altice rep.  Ron suggested Pua contact Norwalk directly and said he will contact Altice to see who the new CAC rep is.  Stu reported status quo – Fairfield is having trouble deciding on one meeting room that they would wire and mount cameras in.  Ron said Orange is still installing new equipment received from the last grant award.  They are live on the web and video on demand has about 100 programs and is growing.  Janet has no update for Milford at this time.
Treasurer’s Report  Janet reported the balance is currently $5,000.31 with expenditures in March for food and the website.
Chair’s Report  Ron suggested that with the change in tonight’s location, another town volunteer to host the May meeting.  Cindy said should would investigate availability in Woodbridge.  The dinner meeting is in June and Ron asked the members for suggestions.  Fall 2019 dates and locations will be as follows:
September 19, 2019

Milford

October 17, 2019

Fairfield

November 21 2019

Altice

Ron asked members if they had any ideas from the last meeting regarding how the CAC can use funding in a way to give back to the community.  Cindy and Janet said they haven’t had an opportunity to discuss scholarship possibilities but they will come up with a description and criteria.  Marlene suggested having it together for the September meeting so it can begin Jan 2020.  Council members discussed some possible scholarship guidelines.  

GATA  Marlene reported that there is no new news except a reminder that the application deadlines are due July 15th.
Altice  No representative at this time

Adjournment  Stu motioned, seconded by Marlene to adjourn at 7:30 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 16, Meetinghouse Café, Woodbridge Center, 4 Meetinghouse Lane, Woodbridge.
